

MEMO

TO: Town Council

FROM: Gilbert Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors

DATE: February 18, 2015

RE: Chamber Position - GPGP14-11/Zoning Z14-29

Good morning!

The Gilbert Chamber has reviewed the Minor General Plan amendment proposal for the property located at the SEC of Recker and Williams Field Roads that will come before you on February 19th. We appreciate the opportunity to review these individual requests to downzone employment areas within our community.

This project deals with 2.03 acres and the Gilbert Chamber supports the change of land classification from NC to SF-A. In this particular case, it makes sense to absorb this small acreage within the residential development.

Special thanks to Town staff for providing us the opportunity to review the case and my apologies to the staff and to you for my tardiness on getting this on our Public Policy agenda in time to provide feedback earlier.

If you have any questions, please give me a call or shoot me an email.

Take care, Kathy